
Chairperson Craven and Members of House Judiciary Committee,   

 

I am writing you today to say that I oppose House bill 7268. 

I object to the suggestion that anyone purchasing a firearm would have to have a blue card issued within 
the past two years. Any firearm owner already passed the blue card test and wouldn’t magically forget 
about safety.   

This is just another attempt to slow down the process and provide roadblocks to firearm owners.  There 
are already issues with he current CCW process where cities refuse to issue, place many roadblock in the 
ay to slow down the process, and just outright take their time stretching out the process for months, or 
even longer than a year.   

This is a bad bill and SHOULD NOT be voted out of committee and moved forward to the House floor for 
a vote.   

 

Respectfully, 

 
Brian C. Murtha 

59 Ferris St 

Pawtucket, RI 02861 

(401) 864-0280 

  


